Summary of Regular School Board Meeting November 19, 2007

· The Regular meeting of the New Prague Area Schools was called to order at 6:00 pm.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited and rolls taken with board member Reed absent.  The board publicly thanks all who helped with the levy election.  Middle School Principal Tim Dittberner presented the Academic Accountability Plan that he would like to have board approval.  It obligates students who are failing core classes to attend summer school to pass the courses before they can advance to the next grade level. Approval of the agenda and consent agenda was granted.  In committee the board heard update on the Elko New Market Assessment payment plan, and in committee updates clarified the time frame for the December board meetings and will set the date for the January reorganization of the school board on the next agenda.  Reviewed the mileage policy and asked for clarification on several items with the policy returning to committee at the next meeting.  Tabled discussion of the Board Goals for the next meeting, and, discussed the Middle School Academic Accountability Plan with approval requested at next meeting.  The board heard update and continued discussion on the Holy Cross Transportation Agreement.  In this agreement, New Prague School District will continue to provide drivers for the Holy Cross busses.  This is the most cost effective way of transporting the students to Holy Cross School as per mandate by the state.  Strategic Leadership committee has not met so no report could be given.  In Review & Evaluation:  received update on the energy bond and litigations.  No report was given by MRVSEC representative nor Joint Powers/Wind Power.  Dates to note were noted with change on one item and information on the closing of the Montgomery/Lonsdale School swimming pool will cause the high school swim team to find a new location.  Also received information on the April 24, 2009  Missota Music Festival that is scheduled for the high school.  Cancellation of high school classes for that day are requested with a make up date to be determined, and on December 19, the Healthy Communities Initiative will conduct a tour.
  Upon rising from committee, the board accepted the committee recommendations, and immediately approved the Transportation Agreement with Holy Cross with Board members Carlson and Fadden voting against.  At 6:55 pm, the board entered into closed session for purposes of negotiations and adjourned their meeting at 7:40 pm

